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Monthly Query:

Do we actively increase understanding of Quaker history,
traditions, and testimonies among ourselves and the com-
munity at large?
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Upcoming Forums

Please note that forums will not be scheduled over the summer.

May3  “What Makes A Quaker Education Distinctive?” by
Mike Hanas, principal of Carolina Friends School.

May 10  PFF gathering, no forum

May 17 Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business

May 24 Inter-Faith Council forum with Chris Moran (IFC director)
and others from IFC. The emphasis will be on community
needs, IFC’s contribution, and how volunteers fit in the system.

May 31 Personal sharing by Jeff Brown.

June7  Meeting for Worship with Attention to Graduation - Our
graduating seniors will be invited to speak to their experience
growing up in the Meeting.

June 14  “Does the Obama Budget Support Quaker
Priorities?”” by Nancy Milio.

June 21  Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business

Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation

Tuesdays

There is Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation very Tuesday evening except the last
Tuesday of each month. Thus the May schedule is May 5-19, but there is no
Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation on May 26. The same pattern will hold for
June, July, August, etc. Please contact Hank Elkins with questions.

Piedmont Friends Fellowship Retreat

Friday-Sunday, May 8-10

The annual Piedmont Friends Fellowship Retreat at Camp New Hope in
Chapel Hill is May 8 to 10. This year’s conference, Quakers and Justice: Then
and Now, will explore issues of Environmental Justice, Civil Rights, and
Nonviolence. For more information, visit the Piemont Friends Fellowship
website (http://www.rtpnet.org/friends/PFF), and click on the link for the PFF
Spring Retreat.
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Memorial Service for Nikki Brown

Saturday, May 9
There will be a memorial service for Nikki Brown at the Meetinghouse at
11:00am on Sunday, May 9.

Teach-In for Workers’ Rights

Saturday, May 9

Join members of the Chapel Hill Friends Meeting, Women’s International
League for Peace and Freedom (WILPF), and other social justice allies on
Saturday, May 9, from 3:30 to 5:30pm at the Chapel Hill Public Library for a
teach-in on the struggle to form unions against increasing corporate control of
the workplace, political conversion, and civic life. Many authorities on and
members of unions will be speaking.

Learn how you can help ensure that the owner of Moncure Plywood
honors its agreement with its workers. Join the state campaign to enact laws to
ensure public employees the right to collectively bargain, and the national
campaign to push Congress to give all workers the right to form a union. Help
bring internationally recognized labor rights to our state and nation.

For more information call 919-370-4114.

Family Potluck

Saturday, May 16

The CRE Committee invites all Friends to a Family Potluck on Saturday, May
16, beginning at 4:30. Come one, come all! Bring the kids and a dish to share!
It’s at the home of Andrea Wuerth, Herbert Struemper, Milena (11) and Lily
(7): 109 Forest Ridge Drive in north Chapel Hill. For directions and more
info, please contact Andrea at andreawuerth @bellsouth.net or 967-3319.

Friends General Conference

Saturday, June 27-Saturday, July 4

Friends General Conference this year is in Blacksburg, Virginia from June 27
to July 4. For more information and registration, visit http://
www.fgcquaker.org/gathering.



Nominations Committee Still Seeks
Members

Our Meeting runs on the energy of volunteers. For those of you who are new
to the Meeting, committee membership is a good opportunity to get to know
other Friends. Many members and attenders have stepped forward to serve.
The Nominations Committee is still in the process of contacting many of you
on behalf of the committees listed below. If you may be interested in joining
any of the committees or would like more information, please contact Jeff
Brown (browndavis @mindspring.com). Unless otherwise noted, Meeting
membership is not required for these committees.

Adult Religious Education Committee is primarily responsible for
planning our weekly Forum program. Need = 1 new member.

Building and Grounds Committee is responsible for the care of
our physical environment. Need = 2 new members.

Care and Counsel Committee cares for the physical and spiritual
needs of our Meeting members and attenders. Need = 1 new
member. You must be a member of the Meeting to join this
committee.

Library Committee is responsible for our small library as well as for
Meeting records. Need = 2 new members.

Ministry and Worship Committee is responsible for the overall
spiritual health of the Meeting. Need = 2 new members. You
must be a member of the Meeting to join this committee.

Youth Religious Education Committee is responsible for our
program for meeting members and attenders in secondary
school. Need = 3 new members.

Finance Committee is responsible for our budget and related
financial matters and supports the Treasurer. Need = 2 new
members.

With gratitude from Jeff Brown and Faye Stanley, co-clerks of Nominations.



The Fog Is Lifting - Understanding
Islam

During the April 26 forum on Islam, our presenter Mona Dakrouri encouraged
those who want a good, basic overview and introduction to Islamic beliefs,
practices, and values to watch the DVD The Fog Is Lifting. Produced by the
Bridges Foundation, the DVD is part of their mission to bring peacemaking
through understanding. We have several copies in our Meeting library for
your use.

If you have additional comments or suggestions about the work of our
Crossing the Faith Divide subcommittee, as it engages our Muslim brothers
and sisters in collaborative understanding and dialogue, please send them to
Curt Torell at curtnpatty @aol.com.

Book Review from Nancy Milio:

Fit for Freedom, Not for Friendship

A path-breaking account of American Quaker relations with African Ameri-
cans since the first settlements is now available in a new, highly documented
book, Fit for Freedom, Not for Friendship, just published by Friends General
Conference. [www.fgcquaker.org]. The authors, a European-American and
African American, both Quakers, spent years painstakingly gathering evidence
to tell a story that will challenge modern Quakers’ assumptions about our
positions on slavery, Quaker ownership of people, equal rights, integration,
acceptance of blacks in Quaker schools, churches, meetings, colleges, organi-
zations, and in social activities. Even the Chapel Hill and Durham meetings
get a mention. The conclusions and insights the authors offer will be wel-
comed by all those who seek truth and want to work for justice and equality. A
final thought: perhaps if enough people asked Amazon.com about the book,
they might list it—and then I think it could take off in the wider community, to
everyone’s benefit. It’s in paper and hardback, about $27.



Book Review from Emily Buehler:

Prayers of the Cosmos by Neil Douglas-Klotz

Prayers of the Cosmos is an alternative translation of the Lord’s Prayer and
the Beautitudes. The author explains how Aramaic words have multiple
meanings, and the fullness of Jesus’s message might have been lost in the
translation of his Aramaic to Greek and then to English.

The verses are presented one by one in Aramaic (with phonetic pro-
nunciations), then in the King James version, and finally in a new possible
translation; each verse becomes a prayer or poem. Then there are “textual
notes” and “body prayers” to accompany each verse. For example, “Hallowed
be Thy name” translates into something like “Clearing Space for the Name to
Live” and includes verses “Focus your light within us—make it useful” and
“Help us let go, clear the space inside of busy forgetfulness: so the Name
comes to live.”

While the new translation did not particularly speak to me, I found the
idea of alternative translations fascinating and was glad to have insight into
Aramaic and what Jesus’s message might have encompassed.

Prayers of the Cosmos is a new book in the Meeting’s library. If you’d
like to share a book with Friends, please email your review to

news @chapelhillfriends.org.



Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the
Religious Society of Friends

Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business
April 19, 2009 Minutes
Jennifer Leeman, Clerk; Susan Inglis, Recording Clerk

Query: Do we actively increase understanding of Quaker history,
traditions, and testimonies among ourselves and the community at
large?

1. Welcome
The Clerk welcomed Friends, and reviewed and updated the Agenda.

2. Approval
Friends approved the minutes from the March 15 Meeting for Worship
with Attention to Business.

3. Letter Requesting Membership

The clerk read a letter of request for membership from Jason
Foureman and referred it to Ministry and Worship Committee to estab-
lish a Clearness Committee. Jason is a young man who comes to
meeting with his two daughters, Nora and Matilda. He has been at-
tending Friends meetings for a number of years but only recently
moved to our community. The clerk encouraged Friends to welcome
him and his family and hold him in the Light as he begins the clearness
process.

4. Spiritual State Of The Meeting Report

Pat Mann gave the report for Ministry & Worship Committee, beginning
by giving special thanks for the assistance provided by Dottie Heninger
and Alice Carlton in organizing the meeting. The report is attached
here. Friends accepted the report with thanks.



5. Treasurer’s Report

Judy Purvis gave the report, which is attached here. She pointed out
that we can hope to pay our benevolences on time if donations con-
tinue to come in steadily. Friends accepted the report with thanks.

6. Report to the Meeting on the Ad Hoc Committee on Engaging
American Muslims

Jennifer Leeman read a report she had received on the recent work of
the committee. It is attached here.

7. Concern regarding NC Council of Churches

Hank Elkins brought a Concern that arose from a conversation with
Spencer Bradford about our participation with the NC Council of
Churches. We do not currently have structural representation in the
Council of Churches; we could join through Piedmont Friends Fellow-
ship (PFF). Hank suggested that we bring this concern for affiliation to
the PFF business meeting at Camp New Hope in May. With discus-
sion, Friends united behind the recommendation, with the understand-
ing that not all Friends in this meeting consider themselves Christian.
Hank will follow-up with Terry Mehlman, our representative to PFF, and
also with PFF.

8. Annual Report from Youth Religious Education Committee
Melissa Bishop gave the report, which is attached here. Friends ac-
cepted the report with great appreciation for all the work that has been
done.

9. Announcements

» Nominations Committee still has a few places to fill. Friends were
encouraged to speak with a member of the committee if they could
volunteer for a committee or had suggestions for people to ask.

* Registration for the Friends General Conference Annual Gathering is
open, and our meeting has funds available to help Friends attend the
event.

* Nikki Brown’s Memorial will be held Saturday May 9, 11am, at the
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Meeting House.

 Piedmont Friends Fellowship annual meeting will be held May 8-10.
Registration forms are online at www.chapelhillfriends.org.

* Our next Quarterly Business Meeting will be held May 7 at 7pm. The
meeting will be dedicated to a discussion of benevolence spending.

* There will be a newcomers reception on Sunday, April 26, at the rise
of the 11:00am meeting

« Friends were encouraged to celebrate the earth on earth day this
Wednesday.

» Friends also were asked to remember that this is Holocaust memorial
week

In Attendance:

Perry Martin, Dirk Spruyt, Melissa Bishop, Ann Kessemeier, Bettie L.
Flash, Jeff Brown, Judy Purvis, Ken Grogan, Jan Hutton, Pat Mann,
Tom Munk, Emily Condon, Joyce Munk, Paul Munk, Emily Buehler,
Larry Tabor, Anne Smith, Nancy Elkins, Hank Elkins, Alice Carlton,
Dave Curtin, Polly Ulin, Deborah Gibbs, Nancy Elkins, Hank Maiden,
Susan Inglis, Jennifer Leeman

CHAPEL HILL FRIENDS MEETING
SPIRITUAL STATE OF THE MEETING REPORT
2009

Members and attenders of the Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the
Religious Society of Friends gathered on February 12, 2009 to con-
sider the spiritual state of our meeting. We reflected on two queries:
how is your spiritual life nourished by our Chapel Hill Friends Meeting
community and what are your desires for deepening and strengthening
the spiritual life of our Chapel Hill Friends Meeting? There were 28 in
attendance. We considered the first query in the whole group through
worship sharing then broke up into small groups to consider the sec-
ond query. We then reported back to the whole group and closed with

worship.
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We have a vibrant and healthy meeting where most people
report feeling nourished by the many activities and the spiritual depth
of our worship together. Friends agree that gathering together for
worship is central to their lives. “Whenever we worship, we are bring-
ing God into the world.” Personal sharings, evening programs, books
groups, and forums enrich our spiritual lives. Our work on committees
brings us together as well.

As our meeting grows larger, we are challenged to find ways to
know each other. In addition to the two meetings for worship at the
meetinghouse, we now have a separate meeting for worship Sunday
mornings at Carol Woods established by residents there. In consider-
ing the second query, a theme emerged for more small group opportu-
nities to share our spiritual search, know each other more deeply, and
feed the spiritual dimension in our lives outside of meeting. We also
feel a desire for our vocal ministry to spring from a deeper source and
be the result of daily worship, meditation, and quiet. We need to offer
more support to each other for developing our own individual spiritual
practice. We also need to strive to share the leadership and work of
the meeting so no one is overworked. Socializing after early meeting
or before the second meeting can be difficult because there is no time.
We need somehow to increase attendance at forums, business meet-
ing, and the state of the meeting. A suggestion was put forth that we
consider attendance at business meeting an expectation not just an
invitation. Some would like to return to the days when we had one
meeting for worship during the summer so we could worship together
and know each other as a community. We would benefit from cultivat-
ing an appreciation of the diversity among us in our spiritual mes-
sages. We struggle to balance the tendency to get too busy doing
things with the need for quiet reflection and just being. And too often
we fail to reach out to people when they drift away from meeting.

Our spiritual life as individuals and as a community is an ongo-
ing daily experience. During the course of the year, Ministry and Wor-
ship plans to set out these two queries at different points for the meet-
ing community to worship on:
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1. How is your spiritual life nourished by our Chapel Hill
Friends Meeting community?

2. What are your desires for deepening and strengthening
the spiritual life of our Chapel Hill Friends Meeting?

In conclusion, we are grateful for the vitality of our meeting
community. Yet there are many ways in which we need to grow. We
encourage the entire meeting to engage in the deepening and
strengthening of our spiritual life as a community.

Respectfully submitted by Alice Carlton, Dottie Henninger, Mike Green,
Terry Mehliman, Jim Bartow, Jan Hutton, Max Drake, and Pat Mann

(Clerk).

TREASURER’S REPORT FOR MARCH 2009

Income This
Month

Unrestricted Income

Unrestricted Personal 4.154.00

Unrestricted Building Use
Total Unrestricted Income 4,154.00

Restricted Income*
Football Parking - YRE
Total Restricted Income

08-09
Budget

72,280.00

Cumul. Budgeted
Total fr/ Funds to
7/1/08 be Raised
59,380.00

1,793.00

61,173.00 11,107.00

6,150.00
6,150.00
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Committee Expenses This
Month

Adult Religious Education

Buildings and Grounds 1,635.50

Insurance

Utilities 493.58

Maintain and Improve 281.15

Landscaping

Care and Counsel

Children’s Religious Ed. 217.95

Environmental Concerns 26.63

Finance

Hospitality

Library 46.00

Ministry & Worship 172.30

Nominations

Peace & Social Concerns

Publications & Records 217.00

Youth Religious Ed.
Total Committee Expenses 2,315.38

08-09
Budget

300.00
14,350.00
5,350.00
5,250.00
2,750.00
1,000.00
100.00
4,800.00
650.00
400.00
250.00
400.00
1,750.00
25.00
300.00
1,800.00
2,500.00
27,625.00

Cumul.
Total fr/
7/1/08

9,220.67
2,698.04
3,971.21
2,551.42
882.00

2,494.46
26.63
268.39
320.19

742.34

69.51
1,093.15
0.00
14,235.34

“YRE total = $3322.40; $2827.60 remains of fundraising money

Quaker Service Fund: $118.59 remains of $2000 budget

This
Month

Benevolences

Internal Planned Funding
Internal Discretionary Funds 465.00

External Funds 15,440.00
Total Benevolences 15,905.00
Total Expenses 18,220.38
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08-09
Budget

8,135.00
4,500.00
32,020.00
44,655.00

Cumul.
Total fr/
7/1/08
1,500.00
1,881.41
16,940.00
20,321.41

34,556.75

Budgeted
Funds to
be Raised
300.00
5,129.33
2,651.96
1,278.79
198.58
118.00
100.00
2,305.54
623.37
131.61
-70.19
400.00
1,007.66
25.00
230.49
706.85
2,500.00
13,389.66

Budgeted
Funds to
be Raised
6,635.00

2,618.59

15,080.00
24,333.59

37,723.25



REPORT TO THE MEETING ON THE AD HOC
COMMITTEE ON ENGAGING AMERICAN MUSLIMS
March 25, 2009

Committee Members: Barbara Conger, Nancy Milio, Diane Rowley,
Miriam Thompson, and Curt Torell

On Feb. 8, Nancy and Curt met with Mona Dakrouri and three other
members of MAS (Muslim American Society, Raleigh Chapter) at their
facilities in Raleigh. We discussed ways for mutual collaboration and
service as well as getting acquainted with each other, our faiths, and
our representative organizations.

On March 8, the full Ad Hoc Committee met for the first time.
Though brief because of schedule conflicts, we reviewed our task and
set directions.

During these past two months, we also started a resource list
American Muslim groups and individuals in the area and other educa-
tional materials.

For upcoming events, Mona will present a forum on April 26
entitled Islam: Core Beliefs and Values. She will touch upon the main
messages of Islam and the Qur’an, how different cultures have em-
braced Islam, how it views war and peace, and how we might reach
out to our Muslim brothers and sisters to create better understanding
and respect of each other. Mona is gifted and brings a wealth of knowl-
edge in Islam, the Qur’an, and interfaith dialogue. Mona also helped us
with a forum on Oct. 5 that introduced the need for this Ad Hoc Com-
mittee. We are fortunate to have her with us.

The next meeting of the committee is scheduled for Sunday,
March 29.

Hank noted that Graeme Durovich should be added to the list of com-
mittee members.
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YOUTH RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COMMITTEE
ANNUAL REPORT
April 2009

The Youth Religious Education Committee continues to develop,
oversee, and support all curricula and activities involving young
Friends in Grades 6 through 12. This report covers committee work
from March 2008 to date. In brief, our strengths continue to be: (1)
numerous youth involved in First Day School and extracurricular activi-
ties, (2) a focused and effective First Day School Coordinator (3) a
reliable teacher for both the high school and middle school groups and
(4) consistent leadership for the high school program that has built
trust and communication between youth and adults.

Middle School

The Middle School curriculum in the fall placed emphasis on building
community by exploring Quaker principles while experiencing the
outdoors and remaining physically active. Teacher Dan Hilgenberg
deserves much thanks for his consistent dedication to the middle
school youth and tireless efforts to make First Day School stimulating
and engaging. Outside of class, the Middle School group participated
in a lock-in at the meeting house together with the high school youth.
Recognizing the small size of the middle school group, the Committee
has worked at increasing the number of participants and at identifying
ways to engage the youth.

High School

The High School curriculum follows youth interests to line up a variety
of topics that generate lively discussions. Teens continue to take re-
sponsibility for programming. Topics have included visits from the UNC
Muslim Student Association, election 08, environmental concerns,
experimentation with improvisation, Buddhist thought, Quakerism in
Bolivia, and ethical decision making. John Hite has continued to pro-
vide excellent leadership for the high school group.
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The high school group is much diminished in number compared
with last year, as we lost many graduating seniors. The current number
is 17, down from 27. This has created some new challenges for the
group, most notably having enough youth present and available for
FDS and activities to make them appealing and successful. A lock-in
was held in the fall with middle and high school youth participating.
Other activities include a combined service/beach trip to Quaker house
last summer and a video scavenger hunt.

Other Activities

During the summer months, middle school joins the high school group
for First Day School and Sunday evening activities which included
movies, serious discussions, game nights, yoga, cooking and other
activities. This past summer we had lower than usual attendance at
Sunday evening gatherings.

This year, the possibility of the middle and high school group
convening their own, youth-led “Junior Business Meeting” was ex-
plored. This would allow youth to take responsibility for determining
what activities youth would engage them, and give them first hand
experience in Quaker process. Several attempts at business meeting
yielded mixed results, due mainly to inconsistent attendance and low
numbers of youth participating.

Chapel Hill youth have consistently attended and energized
retreats held by the Southern Appalachian Young Friends (SAYF).
Fourteen of the current high school and middle school youth have
participated in SAYF retreats. With leadership from Wren Hendrickson,
Buffie Webber and Madeline Parker as youth nurturer, Chapel Hill has
hosted a weekend retreat and traveled around the region to the benefit
of many of our youth and their counterparts. Thus, SAYF is a nurturing
community in which many of our youth have flourished, and at the
same time, the SAYF community has benefited from the participation
of those in our vibrant youth group.

Because our Meeting is not a member of SAYMA, yet SAYMA
supports SAYF financially, YRE desired to make a fair-share financial
contribution to SAYF. This contribution is in addition to the $25 per
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person fee that youth pay at each event. In August 2008, the CHFM
YRE committee approved instructing the Treasurer to send $500 to
SAYF for the fiscal year 2008-2009. Future SAYF contributions will be
made based on SAYF needs and on the level of involvement of our
youth. (We have had a large number of youth participating actively in
SAYF in recent years; many of our most active youth have graduated
from high school in the last two years.)

Due to the very different composition of the group of FDS
attenders this year, a survey was conducted of the high school and
middle school youth to learn about their experience of the youth pro-
gram at CHFM. The survey revealed an overall high satisfaction with
FDS and other youth activities. The youth are grateful to John Hite,
Dan Hilgenberg and other adults involved with the program for their
support. A query was made into specific areas of interest for FDS
discussions and activities and this will be used to guide future curricu-
lum development and activity planning.

Curt Torell and Alice Carlton from the NC Choices for Youth
(formerly the Conscientious Objector Guidance subcommittee) con-
tinue to assist young Friends in understanding issues and opportuni-
ties and the need to declare a CO status if so inclined.

YRE Committee members and youth make regular use of email
lists and social networking websites to support youth activities. Other
accomplishments include significant fundraising through football park-
ing. This fall, our youth and supportive adults raised $5,210 from
willing and generous football fans.

Representation of youth in the YRE committee meetings this
year has been good. Youth have played an active role in event plan-
ning and decision-making and in committee work with the larger meet-
ing. As an example, Graeme Durovich is a member of the Meeting’s
Ad Hoc Committee set up to help engage and understand American
Muslims.

Finally, our YRE policies and procedures were reviewed and
updated. Policies that were updated or clarified include: adult supervi-
sion of overnight YRE sponsored events, health forms and other bud-
getary issues. A copy of these revised policies has been submitted to
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the meeting along with this annual report.

Respectfully submitted by Melissa Bishop, co-clerk, Joslyn Ogden, co-
clerk, and Youth Religious Education Committee current members:
Annie DiLorenzo, Wren Hendrickson, Andrew Meriwether, Madeline
Parker, Curt Torell, Bill Young, Brendan Young, Buffie Webber, Eloise
Grathwohl, Beth Kurtz-Costes and Lauren Hart.

Directory Changes and Additions

ADDITIONS:

ANN & JOHN DEUPREE

anndeupree @alumni.duke.edu

jcdeupree @alumni.virginia.edu
356 Fearrington Post

Pittsboro, 27312
542-4507

SKYLAR GUDAS
gudas @email.unc.edu

KRIS & BARBARA QUICK
ian_quick2000@yahoo.com
545-0652

DIANE ROWLEY

& BILL JENKINS

drowley @unc.edu

7311 Calibre Park Dr., Apt. 103
Durham, 27707

CHANGES:

DWIGHT COOLEY
750 Weaver Dairy Rd., Apt. 6105
CH, 27514-1494

JIM PALMER
ipalm1048 @verizon.net
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Chapel Hill Friends Meeting
Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends
531 Raleigh Road, Chapel Hill, NC 27514
929.5377

Meetings for Worship at 8:30 and 11:00am
Forum at 9:45am
Child Care from 9:30am-12:15pm
First Day School from 11:15am-12:00pm

Clerk of the Meeting: Jennifer Leeman (929.9135)
Resident: John Hite (929.5377)

This newsletter is published every first Sunday under the care of the Publications and
Records Committee. The deadline for submissions is evening, last Sunday of the
month. Please email submissions to news @chapelhillfriends.org, or call James and
Robin Harper at 768.9870.

To send Meeting News and In The Light announcements via email, or to get your
name on our listserv, contact news @chapelhillfriends.org.

This and past issues of the newsletter are available online at
www.chapelhillfriends.org. To get items posted on our website, send the information

to news @chapelhillfriends.org.
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Monthly Query:
Do we actively increase understanding of Quaker history, traditions, and
testimonies among ourselves and the community at large?

Calendar: (Anevents at Meetinghouse unless otherwise indicated.)

Sun. 5/3 8:30am
9:45am
11am
11am
12:30pm

Tue. 5/5 7:30-8:30pm

Wed. 5/6 10am

Thu. 5/7 11am-1pm
7pm

Fri. 5/8 4:30-5:30pm

Fri. 5/8-Sun. 5/10

Sat. 5/9 11am
3:30pm

Sun. 5/10 8:30am
9:45am
11am
11am

Tue. 5/12 7:30-8:30pm

Fri. 5/15 4:30-5:30pm

Sat. 5/16 4:30pm

Sun. 5/17 8:30am
9:30am
11am
11am

Tue. 5/19 7:30-8:30pm

Wed. 5/20 10am

Fri. 5/22 4:30-5:30pm

Sun. 5/24 8:30am
9:45am
11am
11am

Fri. 5/29 4:30-5:30pm

Sun. 5/31 8:30am
9:45am
11am
11am
10pm

Thu. 6/4 11am-1pm

Sun. 6/7 9:45am

20 12:30pm

Meeting for Worship (Early)

Forum: “Quaker Education” - Mike Hanas
Meeting for Worship (Late)

Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods

Potluck & IFC Sunday - Schoolhouse
Environmental Concerns Com. - Schoolhouse
Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation

Quaker Women’s Gathering - Marnie Clark’s
CHFM Serves Lunch at Interfaith Shelter
Quarterly Evening Business Meeting

Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot
PFF Retreat - Camp New Hope

Memorial Service for Nikki Brown

Teach-In for Workers’ Rights - C.H. Public Library
Meeting for Worship (Early)

No Forum Today

Meeting for Worship (Late)

Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods

Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation

Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot
Family Potluck - Wuerth/Struemper Home
Meeting for Worship (Early)

Meeting for Worship w/Attention to Business
Meeting for Worship (Late)

Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods

Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation

Quaker Women’s Gathering - Marnie Clark’s
Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot
Meeting for Worship (Early)

Forum: Interfaith Council - Chris Moran
Meeting for Worship (Late)

Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods

Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot
Meeting for Worship (Early)

Forum: Personal Sharing by Jeff Brown
Meeting for Worship (Late)

Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods
Deadline To Turn In Items For Newsletter!
CHFM Serves Lunch at Interfaith Shelter
Forum: Graduating Seniors

Potluck & IFC Sunday - Schoolhouse



